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Welcome to the October 2022 edition of the Ripley Town Council newsletter. We aim to make Ripley a better place. We 

will try and help all those who need it, by building and strengthening relationships with individuals, groups and  

communities.  We aim to create a more secure and inclusive Ripley by helping individuals, families and 

communities to thrive. We will work towards a more fairly shared society seeking to strengthen opportunities for all in 

education, health, housing, employment, transport, leisure and culture. 

 

October 2022 

We are trying something new this year. For the 

first time, we are holding the Ripley Christmas 

Market and the Ripley Christmas Light Switch on, 

on the same day. 

We will have stalls selling a variety of goods on Ripley 

Market Place from 12pm. There will be entertainment 

throughout the afternoon with free children's rides and 

face painting. 

At 5pm, the Mayor of Ripley, Councillor Nigel  

Weaving will officially switch on the Christmas lights 

which will illuminate Ripley Town Centre. We are also 

providing more illuminated Christmas trees in the  

villages within the Ripley Township. 

The traditional carol service with Newstead Brass and 

Rev John Wigram will commence just after 5pm,  

followed by an appearance from Father Christmas! 

Children’s rides will be on Shirley Road Car Park. 

Please note, Market Place and South Place in Ripley 

will have road closures in place to ensure the safety of 

people attending the event.  

We hope to see you there, supporting local people 

and businesses. 

Christmas is coming! 



Ripley Town Centre traders at the meeting 

www.ddcab.org.uk 

A focus on the history of Hammersmith 

We are featuring each of the new information boards which have been installed throughout the Ripley  

Township. Here’s the next one in the series about Hammersmith.  

It is also available to read on the Ripley Town Council website. 



Updating our Environment Policy 

Mayor’s message 
Mayor of Ripley, Councillor Nigel Weaving writes 

This summer, my Consort  (Phyllis) and I have  

enjoyed music in Crossley Park played by Pure 

Steel, a wonderful Caribbean interpretation of  

current music, Dog Haus, a very proficient  

performance of popular songs and Newhall Brass 

Band and Derwent Valley Wind Band who never 

fail to impress. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Together with an independent judge Caroline  

Pollard, Phyllis and I judged school garden  

projects and were impressed by the quality of the 

respective schemes with the emphasis on nature. 

The young people were full of enthusiasm for what 

they were doing. 

We also judged a host of private gardens and  

allotments, again being very charmed by the  

displays of flowers, both wild and ornamental. The 

allotments were bursting with produce. It was very 

difficult to say who was the best as they were all 

outstanding. 

 

On the 17
th
July, Deputy Mayor Cllr. Paul Lobley 

and his wife Janette enjoyed a roast lunch at the 

Thorn Tree in Waingroves as part of the  

Waingroves Show. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We were treated to big band style renditions of 

music ranging from Rodgers and Hammerstein to 

Elton John, performed by the Derwent Wind band 

July and August were quiet months for mayoral  

engagements due to it being the holiday season 

but things pick up pace in September.  

Phyllis and I were pleased to be asked to open  

Marehay Show. Wonderful pipe band, the Seaforth 

Highlanders performed stirring bagpipe music for 

us. Egg and Spoon races too. The event was a 

lovely gathering, family orientated, great fun. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Sunday 11
th
 September, following the sad 

death of our Queen, I was honoured to be invited 

to be present at the reading of the Proclamation 

on the accession of our new Sovereign, King 

Charles III, which was read out in front of Ripley 

Town Hall. This was something few folk will have 

witnessed in their lives as it hasn’t occurred since 

1952, when Princess Elizabeth took the throne  

following the death of her father, King George VI. 

I am very much looking forward to officially  

opening the 771
st
 Ripley Charter Fair on 19

th
  

October 2022 on Ripley Market Place. We hope to 

see you there! 

Pure Steel Band 

Dog Haus Band 

Newhall Brass 



 



Greenwich Community Sports Hub update 
In January 2022, Ripley Town Council became the Custodian Trustees and Management  

Trustees of Greenwich Community Sports Hub.  This now enables Ripley Town Council to fully 

support Greenwich Park Sports Partnership,  Butterley United Cricket Club and Ripley Town 

Football Club. 

Since taking control, we have worked closely with the sports 

clubs to make significant improvements in the upkeep of the 

grounds and facilities. In recent weeks, we have added  

additional storage for the sports clubs so they can easily 

store their equipment and have it more accessible to them to 

use.  

We will also be improving the disabled access to the facility 

by installing a button to open the main entrance door. We 

are also addressing some of the internal maintenance that 

has been neglected over recent years. 

We are looking to build strong sustainable plans for the Community Sports Hub and protect the  

facilities for future generations with important input from all local stakeholders. 

Val Harris, Chair of Butterley United Cricket Club said, ‘It has been an absolute pleasure working with 
Ripley Town Council. It has been a real breath of fresh air sharing our vision and working alongside 
both them and Ripley Town Football Club. We all have the best interests of Greenwich Community 
Sports Hub in mind for the benefit of both sports clubs and the community as a whole.’ 





Ripley needs a little tender, loving care 
When visiting Ripley, especially the town centre, you are hard-pressed to avoid some things 

around the town that have needed repair (or other attention) for a long time.  This creates a very 

negative impression of Ripley as you enter the town.  The pictures show a number of these 

problems - all are the responsibility of either the borough or county councils to put right. 

 

Ripley Town Council has been urging Amber Valley  

Borough Council and Derbyshire County Council to get on 

with the repairs for a long time – ever since the barriers at 

the various locations were first put up, which were years ago 

in some cases! Some tree’s roots have caused the  

pavement to lift, and we are pleased that at the time of  

writing this short report, those problems are actually being 

repaired. 

 

 
However, there are still other places with problems in the town, footways are being overgrown by trees 
that have not been pollarded for a long time, and an old toll-bar gate post on Nottingham Road needs 
major repairs having been knocked over by a vehicle.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ripley Town Council will continue to press the county and borough councils to sort out all the  
problems, as the town centre needs tender loving care, not what seemed like abandonment. 

Trees uprooting the pavement on  

Nottingham Road, Ripley 

Left: Overgrown trees 

near The Talbot  

Taphouse, Butterley Hill, 

Ripley 

 

Right: Toll bar on  

Nottingham Road, Ripley 

waiting to be repaired by 

Derbyshire County  

Council 



Photo by Leslie Freeborn - Friends of Ripley Greenway 
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